
                      

       
 

Friday 18 September 2020 
Covid-19 Update 

 
Dear Parent/Carers, 
 
As some of you may be aware, some Primary Schools around the country have had to close some 
of their ‘bubbles’ due to children/staff testing positive for COVID-19.  As you can imagine this is 
challenging for the Leadership Teams and the schools, however I have every confidence they will 
overcome the logistical difficulties we are all potentially faced with. 
  
As we are all aware there are still many challenges we face as a nation and in terms of schools it 
is only a matter of time before difficult decisions are made to close classes. 
 
To clarify our position, if a positive case is found in school (staff or child) we will contact the 
Department for Education (a new dedicated support line) and through consultation, decisions will 
made as to what classes are to close and who will be sent home to self-isolate for 14 days.  You 
will be notified via text or e-mail when appropriate.   
 
If your child were to be sent home, nobody else in your household needs to self-isolate unless 
someone in the household starts to show symptoms and requires a test.  Government guidance 
advises that siblings in other groups / bubbles or other schools do not have to self-isolate. 
 
If a class is sent home then we will provide home-learning.  This will be similar in format to the 
Home Learning during lockdown and will be purely for that class.  The class teacher will organise 
this, with work accessed via the internet. 
 
We continue to observe and follow Government guidance and risk assessments:  We maintain 
social distancing where practically possible in terms of class groups (bubbles); where staff are 
deployed and employ strict hygiene regimes.  
 
Finally, if you or anyone in your household shows symptoms of the virus you need to book a test.  
Be sure of the symptoms and how and where to get a test.  Households need to self-isolate if a 
member of the household is taking a test or is awaiting test results.  Schools also need to see the 
results of the test.  
 
If you need any advice please following the links below… 

www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test 
 

www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-
coronavirus/ 

 
www.education-ni.gov.uk/publications/leaflet-information-parents-and-carers 

 
Hopefully we won’t have to close the school in any form, it is the last the thing we want.  However, 
it is a becoming a genuine possibility and it is about all of us being aware, informed and calm 
about this eventuality.   

http://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
http://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
http://www.education-ni.gov.uk/publications/leaflet-information-parents-and-carers


Thank you for your continued support during these very challenging times. 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


